

December 3, 2024

via RESS

Ms. Nancy Marconi, Registrar Ontario Energy Board 2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor Toronto, Ontario M4P 1E4 Registrar@oeb.ca

Re: Newmarket-Tay Power Distribution Ltd.

**Application to Consolidate Deferral and Variance Accounts** 

OEB File No: EB-2024-0309

Dear Ms. Marconi,

On October 21, 2024, Newmarket-Tay Power Distribution Ltd. (NT Power) filed an application for approval to consolidate deferral and variance accounts for its two rate zones, the Newmarket-Tay Rate Zone and the Midland Rate Zone. The OEB completed its preliminary review of this application on November 5, 2024 and noted that it will begin processing the application. Following recent discussions with OEB staff, NT Power informs the OEB that NT Power will revise and re-file the application to include a request to dispose certain Group 2 deferral and variance account balances, as recommended by OEB staff. NT Power will re-file the revised application as soon as possible.

Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned.

Donna Kwan, CPA, CA

Regulatory Finance Manager

Newmarket-Tay Power Distribution Ltd.

(289) 470-0326

dkwan@ntpower.ca